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These last two months have been extremely busy with VBS, Youth Camp, 
Micronesian Games, and now Baptist Bible Institute of Pohnpei having started.  
We thank every individual and church who has donated toward the students’ 
expenses, and are very glad to report that many old and new students alike are 
being helped through your giving. 

We realize that getting results is God’s business.  Our calling is one to 
faithfulness where we are to get the gospel message out not only through acting 
in Godly ways, but also through telling others of God’s love and grace.  I think 
of the prophet, Isaiah, who was sent to preach to a people whom God said 
would not hear his message or be converted (Isa 6:9-11).  However, what a 
blessing, when God is able to work, people respond, and God is able to 
gloriously change them by His power (Rom 1:16).  We praise God that through 
His working and giving the increase (1Cor 3:6), many people have been saved 
recently through these ministries as well as at church, while many others are on 
fire for the Lord. 

Last Sunday, to His glory, a person came forward for salvation and after the 
morning service; there were five that followed the Lord in believer’s baptism.  
We praise God for all the ones who have been saved recently and would ask that 
you uplift them in your prayers.  The pull of the world is strong here.  Sadly, 
one comes to mind who was very faithful a year ago; but made some wrong 
choices to sin and at this time is not fully following the Lord.  Please also pray 
for the Christians who recently fully surrendered to the Lord that they would  
keep their eyes on the Lord and be faithful to Him. 

Since our arrival on Pohnpei we have been praying about building a place closer 
to the church.  Several things still have to work out for this to be a reality, and 
we would appreciate your prayers for the Lord’s direction and provision.  
Hopefully, after our housing issue has been resolved, we should be able to focus 
on starting the translation.  Language studies are progressing, but we all still 
have quite a ways to go and would appreciate your prayers also in that area.  
Thank you for your faithfulness.

	 Praise and Prayer 
* Ambassador Baptist Church - the 

Lord has been working mightily, but 
the opposition is great 

* Outreach - we’ve rejoiced to see 
many choose to accept Christ as 
their Savior and to surrender their 
lives to follow Him, but there are 
many other for whom we continue to 
pray 

* Bible Institute - generous donations 
have provided a scholarship allowing 
many returning and new students to 
attend
	 	 	 	 	

	 Family 
* Praise the Lord for 20 years of  

marriage!  Thank you to the many 
who sent cards and congratulations. 

* Kaleb had to return from camp early 
due to an infected abrasion cut which 
required a doctor’s visit and 
antibiotics, but is now almost 
completely healed. 

* A good start to another year of  
homeschooling - 12th, 10th, 8th, 6th, 
and 3rd grades 
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